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From the Heart  - 18 May 2023 

 

Confirmation prayer 

 



Principal's Message 

Dear Parents 

I trust Mother’s Day was a success for our families and that you were able to spend some quality time 

together. It was wonderful to see so many Mums and female role models at our Mass and morning tea 

last Friday. I would also like to thank the P&F for organising our Mother’s Day stall – I hope your 

child/ren chose you something special. 

We are currently undertaking a whole school climate survey to gather important feedback about our 

school. Please take the time to complete the survey.  Further information about the survey, the link and 

password can be found later in the newsletter. Staff and some students will also be completing the 

survey. I thank you in advance for your support in completing the survey. 

Speaking of surveys……thank you to the parents who have provided feedback regarding our school 

uniform. The opportunity to provide feedback is coming to a close. We will then use this information at 

the School Advisory Council level to determine whether we will be making any changes to our uniform.  

If you are yet to complete the survey, please click on the following link. 

https://forms.office.com/r/GkKXEdNQEx 

I have been away from school the last week as my parents were involved in a motor vehicle accident. I 

would like to thank Mrs Darlene Min and the staff of Sacred Heart for ensuring the school has been 

running effectively during my absence. Mum and Dad are thankfully making a good recovery and I hope 

to return to school soon. 

Our Year 6 students and students from the parish will be celebrating the Sacrament of Confirmation 

next Friday 26 May at 6pm. This important Sacrament of Initiation confirms the candidate as a member 

of the Catholic Church. We look forward to celebrating with the children and families. Please keep the 

children in your prayers. 

Our Happy Families article this week is about creating healthy digital habits for your children. I hope you 

find it useful. 

This term we are focusing closely on our core school value of Reverence. Please discuss this with your 

children at home when opportunities arise. 

God Bless 

Steve Gibbs 

Principal 

Reverence 

“The moment I have realised God sitting in the temple of every human body, the moment I stand in 

reverence before every human being and see God in him – that moment I am free from bondage, 

everything that binds vanishes, and I am free.” ~ Swami Vivekananda 

https://forms.office.com/r/GkKXEdNQEx


‘We must guard against disrespectful, disparaging, and criticizing thoughts. We must try to practice 

reverence and devotion in our thinking at all times’ ~ Rudolf Steiner 

Parenting Ideas 

Creating Healthy Digital Habits 

Surveys have consistently shown that children have been exposed to rising amounts of screen time in 

recent years, as well as parents struggling to manage the moods and time demands of children and 

young people. 

As kids spend increasing amounts of time tethered to a digital device, it makes sense that the time they 

are online, is time well spent. As parents we’re often concerned about the connections children and 

young people are making and the subsequent impact on their wellbeing. We’re often concerned about 

the content they’re consuming, and how helpful, relevant and safe it is for them. Rightfully, there’s 

concern that the time spent online, scrolling, searching and swiping, may well be time better spent on 

other pursuits. 

Obviously, these digital devices won’t be going anywhere fast. So, we need to look at how we remain in 

control of our screen use, and ensure the time we’re investing online is adding something helpful, 

positive and meaningful to our lives. 

Here are a few tips to help you be more intentional with your scrolling. Being mindful of how time spent 

on devices, is certainly not just reserved for young people. 

Encourage creation not just consumption 

Here’s a simple question. Are you more of a consumer or creator when you’re online? When you spend 

your online time in creative mode such as making things, creating own videos, editing photos, writing 

blogs, coding a video game or composing a song you are getting something tangible in return for the 

time spent on a screen. You are achieving and creating something, rather than simply consuming the 

content made by others, which is generally far more satisfying as a user. 

Look at who you are following 

Consider the real purpose of the people on your feeds.  Are you following celebrities you can never 

relate to, companies you would never buy from, or people who bring you down rather than teach or 

inspire you? Ideally, you’ll follow people and companies that you can connect with and add positively to 

your life. 

So what about your child? If they have a passion for something, help them find suitable people to follow. 

For instance, if they love space, search for NASA and related accounts. If they love photography, help 

them find great photographers sharing their work online. When they’re following people that teach, 

inspire and ignite their passions, they’re less likely to spend valuable time with energy zappers. 

Do a digital declutter 

We all have so many apps on our devices and many are just clutter that we used once and no longer visit 

or don’t add anything constructive to our day. Maybe you could try deleting all the apps on your phone 



and only put those back that you need to make your day easier, or that offer you something positive. 

This forces us to look at the real benefits, or not, of the apps and thus the time we are spending online. 

Could there be better games for your kids to play? Are there better videos for them to watch than the 

ones that the YouTube algorithm believes they want to see? 

Role model good practises 

Most kids learn much more from what they see and experience, rather than from what they are told. As 

a parent be sure to be intentional with your screentime.  Do you: 

• Follow people that support you, challenge you in helpful ways or inspire and lift you up? 

• Interact in positive ways? 

• Give people your attention rather than scroll whilst others are talking to you? 

• Put your digital devices away in order to fit all the other important things into your day? 

Setting your kids up with good online habits will help make these practises the norm. If you don’t want 

your children falling prey to the harmful and unhelpful experiences online, you need to be sure that they 

are focusing on positive and helpful screentime pursuits. 

Be intentional with your scrolling, and you’ll ensure you’re getting a much greater return on your online 

investment. 

Term Two Key Dates for your diary 

• Friday 19 May - National Walk Safely to School Day 

• Friday 26 May - Year 6 Sacrament of Confirmation 6pm 

• Wednesday 31 May and Thursday 1 June  - School photos 

• Monday 5 June - WA Day 

• Tuesday 6 June - Pupil Free Day 

• Thursday 15 June - House Cross Country  

• Friday 16 June - Sacred Heart Feast Day 

• Friday 30 June - Last day for term two 

Term 2 calendar is attached and is posted on the school website.  A hard copy of the Term two planner 

can be obtained from the school office. 

Link to website to view Term Dates for the year http://shthorn.wa.edu.au/calendar/ 

http://shthorn.wa.edu.au/calendar/


 

 

 

Religious Education News 

Sacrament of Confirmation 26 May 2023 

Next Friday 26 May at 6pm fifty six students from our school and parish will receive the Sacrament of 

Confirmation.  This is a special time for these candidates who will commit to the next step in their faith 

journey.  As Catholic people, we first receive the Holy Spirit in the Sacrament of Baptism and Eucharist 

but when we receive the Sacrament of Confirmation, we commit to serving others and living out the 

Gospel in our everyday lives.  Through prayer and by following the 10 Commandments, we are able to 

nurture the Holy Spirit within us and become signs of God’s love for the world.  Please pray for our 

Confirmation Candidates as they receive the gift of the Holy Spirit in the Sacrament of Confirmation next 

Friday. 



Term 2 and 3 Sacrament Dates 

Confirmation: 

• Friday 26 May Sacrament of Confirmation 6pm 

 Reconciliation: 

• Saturday 24 June 6pm Sacrament of Reconciliation Commitment Mass 

• Thursday 3 August 6pm Sacrament of Reconciliation Parent Meeting 

• Thursday 10 August Reconciliation Retreat Day for all Year 3 Students 

• Thursday 17 August 6pm Sacrament of Reconciliation  

 First Holy Communion: 

• Saturday 29 July 6pm First Holy Communion Commitment Mass 

• Thursday 31 August 6pm First Holy Communion Parent Meeting 

• Thursday 31 August First Holy Communion Retreat Day for all Year 4 Students 

• Sunday 10 September 12 pm Sacrament of First Holy Communion 

 

Month of May Rosary 

During the month of May our school prays the Rosary together.  We have been praying together just 

before our virtual assembly.  The Rosary is a special traditional prayer which Catholics say while using 

rosary beads.  The prayers we say are the Our Father and Hail Mary prayers.  While praying these special 

prayers, Catholics meditate on the life of Jesus and Mary his mother while at the same time asking God 

to grant specific virtues. 

Important - School Climate Survey 

We would like to offer all parents the opportunity to provide feedback about their experiences at Sacred 

Heart School by participating in the School Climate Survey. 

The survey provides valuable feedback to the school.  Parent responses remain anonymous.  We 

encourage as many parents as possible to participate in the survey.  Please Click on the link, Press Start 



questionnaire and enter the code provided to begin the Climate Survey www.NSIPartnerships.com.au1 

code - SHPSPACS 

 

News from the Finance Officer  

SCHOOL FEES 

Thank you to those parents who have already paid their fee account in full or are up to date with their 

instalments. 

Reminders will be sent home to families that have not let us know how their children’s school fee 

account will be settled or made a payment towards their account.  

Please contact Lindy Munnings on accounts@shthorn.wa.edu.au2 for a confidential discussion regarding 

payment plans or if you are experiencing difficulties in meeting your school fee commitments. 

HEALTHCARE CARDS 

It is the responsibility of the parents to present their new card at the school office (so a copy can be 

taken) to ensure that discounts are not cancelled because the card has expired. If you have received an 

updated Health Care Card recently, please bring it in to complete the forms as soon as possible. 

Lindy Munnings 

Finance Officer 

National Walk Safely to School Day - Friday 19 May 

 

 
1https://www.NSIPartnerships.com.au 
2mailto:accounts@shthorn.wa.edu.au 

https://www.nsipartnerships.com.au/
mailto:accounts@shthorn.wa.edu.au


It's National Walk Safely to school day this Friday 19 May.  If you would like to join in walking to school 

Mrs Gerhardy, Luna and Mrs Min will begin a walk from the Castle on Discovery Drive at 8am and walk 

down to the school.  Students from Year 1 to 6 are welcome to join the walk.  For students in Kindy and 

PP, we ask that a parent stays and walks with the students.   

It's going to be a beautiful day on Friday, so we encourage as many students as possible to enjoy the fine 

weather and walk safely to school with Luna. 

The P&F are kindly supplying all students with an icy pole on Friday afternoon for National Walk Safely 

to School Day - enjoy the special treat! 

School Photos  - Wednesday 31 May and Thursday 1 June 

 

School photos will be on Wednesday 31 May and Thursday 1 June.  A reminder to parents who wish to 

have family photos, please collect a photo envelope from the school office as soon as possible.  Family 

photos will run from 7.30am to 8.30am on both mornings.  You don't need to book in for these, parents 

need to bring their children to the Hall with the photo envelope and money.  All class and special photos 

will be taken during the photo days.  A schedule of photo days and times will be sent out to families 

shortly.  All students in Year 1-6 are reminded to wear their full winter uniform on the day.  Kindy and PP 

students are encouraged to wear their Sacred Heart royal blue polo shirt for photo day. 

Class Photos/Portraits: 

•   Every Student will have their photo taken, whether they are purchasing photos or not. 

•   The school has chosen to use the online ordering system. Your child has been given an online 

ordering instruction slip and a unique student Shootkey.  These were sent home last week, if you did 

not receive one, please check with your child's teacher and check their school bag.  If you still can't find 

it please contact the school office. 

•   Log onto www.msp.com.au  and follow the prompts to place your order. 

•   If you lose your Shootkey the School reception will have a copy to quote back to you. 

•   The expiry date for online ordering is the Thursday 8th of June 2023 

•   Any orders received after this date will incur a $30.00 archive fee. 

•   Spare order envelopes (green) will be available at the school reception if parents prefer to pay with 

cash. 



• Specialty Group Photos will be available for purchase after the main photo day packs are 

delivered to the school. Orders will be open for 4 weeks and ordering slips will be included in 

the students' photo pack. 

Family Photos: 

Envelopes can be obtained from Administration. 

•   Family Photos are taken each morning before school. 

•   Please ensure that your family envelope and payment are handed to the photographers on Photo 

Day. 

•   If you do not have the correct money we will provide any change needed when photos are delivered 

to school. 

•   Family photos cannot be ordered online. 

•   Once your school has received photos, Family Photos will remain at Reception for parents to collect. 

Please Note: 

Late orders can be placed via our website www.mspreorders.com.au 3 

Individual and Family Photos are not available to view online for Students' Security. 

lf for any reason you need to contact MSP regarding your child's photos you will be asked to provide 

your child's Shootkey. 

Book Fair - Thank you!  

Our book fair was absolutely amazing! 

We sold $6,966 in items and from that we received $2,438 in book rewards for our library! 

We are extremely grateful for your support which has allowed us to boost our library collection 

considerably for our students. We are also thankful to all of our helpers during the week.  Thank you all 

for making the Sacred Heart Book Fair a huge success. 

Enjoy all of those lovely new books! 

Graphic Novels 

Our students LOVE graphic novels!  Often it is easy to look at a graphic novel and see little value to them 

and I have to agree, this does appear to be the case.  However, when we see a student pick up a book 

and we see them reading it is very important to encourage that as it promotes kids enjoying 

books!  Once the good habit is established we can, more often than not, branch into other 

 
3http://www.mspreorders.com.au/ 

http://www.mspreorders.com.au/


books.  Graphic novels do provide a great many things and actually do have a story to follow, as a novel 

does, just in a different format. 

Books are evolving and they are now more illustrated to grab the kids attention in the digital world.  We 

know that they look different to what we may have read as kids but know that they do have a purpose! 

Happy reading! 

 

Reminder - Car Park 

There are approximately 460 children at Sacred Heart whose safety and well-being is the responsibility 

of ALL adults. Please observe the following car park instructions: 

1. Drive SLOWLY (no more than 5km/h) through the car park. 

2. The Ovens Road gate is an EXIT gate. Do NOT drive in this gate against the flow of traffic 

 3. Use the right lane to park in marked bays if picking up children from Kindy or Pre-Primary, or if you 

have an appointment with a teacher or in the office 

 4. Use the left lane for ‘drive through pick up’ and remain in line until the vehicle ahead moves off .  

Please do not park in the drive through line to drop off kindy or PP students.  You must park in the car 

park and walk them in. 

5. Parents must remain with their cars in the ‘drive through’ at all times 

6. Cross to parked cars only on the crosswalks  



7. Be especially careful and watch for children and toddlers when reversing in the car park  

8. Observe NO PARKING and NO STANDING spaces  

9. No parking on the footpaths or on the paved area around the church  

10. No parking in the staff car park  

11. No parking in the disabled bays, unless you have a valid ACROD sticker  

12. Be aware of children crossing to the church especially on Wednesday mornings between 8.30am and 

8.45am. The same applies on some Fridays after lunch and on other days when children are involved in 

Liturgical singing at the Church.  

Mother’s Day Events 

Thank you to all mothers and mother figures who attended the Mother’s day celebrations last Friday.  It 

was lovely spending time with you at school.   

A big thank you to the P&F volunteers who organised the Mother’s Day stall and Mother’s Day raffle last 

week.  The students were so pleased to be able to purchase gifts for their mums.  The whole community 

is very appreciative of your hard work! 

 



 

Michael Mangan - Celebrate! Let's Celebrate 

 

As a part of the Religious Education program and to celebrate our Catholic identity in song we are 

excited to announce that Catholic singer/songwriter MICHAEL MANGAN will be coming to Sacred Heart 

School for his live  "Celebrate! Let's Celebrate" tour. The children from PP - Year 6 will have the 

opportunity to sing, move and celebrate our faith with the actual composer of our favourite and well-

known liturgical songs. Details below: 

• Thursday 22 June 2023 

• All B classes (9:00am - 10:15 am) 

• All W classes (10:40am - 11:55am)  

Mrs Christina Vinci 

Performing Arts/ Music Teacher.  

Sustainability News 

A reminder to continue to bring in your Bread bags for our whole school Recycling Rewards 

challenge. Collection boxes can be found in the front office and outside the Early Learning and Kindy/Pre 



-Primary areas.  It's important that items being recycled are not contaminated with other products and 

are as clean as possible. (Any bread bag or wraps pack (not limited to the Wonder brand). 

Also, I would like to make a special thank you to four of our Green Team Members in Year 6 (Jett, Jacob, 

Rhys and Bernard) who are dedicated to emptying the bins and managing the composting and cash for 

cans throughout the school each day. They do an amazing job and show a lot of initiative with organising 

the waste and rubbish at our school. 

Remember that Sustainability is everybody’s responsibility. 

From The Sustainability Team 

 

 



Enrolments now open for Kindergarten 2024 

 

If your child was born between 1 July 2019 to 30 June 2020 they will start 4 Year Old Kindergarten at the 

beginning of 2024.  Enrolment forms can be obtained from the school office or via our website 

https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/enrolment-process/ and should be lodged with us as soon as 

possible.  Enrolment interviews will commence later this month. 

Parents and Friends (P&F) 

Mother’s Day Stall & Raffle 

We would like to say a big thank you to everyone that supported the Mother’s Day Stall and Raffle. We 

hope everyone enjoyed the gifts the children chose for you and a massive congratulations to all our 

raffle winners.  

We would also like to extend our appreciation to all the local business that donated to the raffle, 

without them the raffle would not have been possible.  

• Beauty Therapy & Body Piercing By Erin  

• LJ Hooker Thornlie  

• New Era Concrete 

• Primus Realty  

• Pretty Little Handmade Creations  

Please support these businesses where you can.  

National Walk to School Day – with Luna 

The P&F will be providing all students with an Icy Pole this National Walk Safely to School Day. They will 

be distributed to the students in the afternoon, we hope they enjoy the treat.   

‘Sacred Heart Thornlie P&F’ Facebook Page 

https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/enrolment-process/


To keep up to date on all the exciting events that are happening at the school, ‘Like’ our Facebook 

Page.  This is a great way to keep up to date on the latest events, when forms are due back and to ask 

any questions the P&F may be able to assist you with. 

Search for Sacred Heart Thornlie P&F 

Containers for Change    

The P&F has been running the Containers for Change program for a few years now. This has proven to 

be a profitable scheme for the school, and we would like to encourage our existing and new families to 

please donate your eligible containers.  The bins are located next to the clothing donation bins near the 

double gate exit from the car park on Ovens Road.  

P&F Meeting  

Our next meeting will be held on Monday 29 May at 6:30pm in the staff room. Entry is through the 

school office. We would love to see some new faces and encourage anyone wanting to know more 

about the P&F to come along.  

 

 



 

 

 



Canteen - Term Two Menu 

 

Canteen is open 8.30am -1pm Monday, Thursday & Friday 92513007 

RECESS & LUNCH orders available online via www.quickcliq.com.au or via the class lunch order box 



Canteen Roster - Term Two 

 

New volunteers always welcome. If you are unable to come in on your rostered day, please contact Abi 

92513007 (8AM-1PM) 



A/H 0421 831 343 

 

 

 

CSPWA Welcome to Term 2 Newsletter 

Welcome to the latest edition of our Schoolzine eNewsletter! 

Visit the link below to view your newsletter: 

   https://cspwa.schoolzineplus.com/news?nid=464 

Regards, 

Siobhan Allen, Executive Director 

 
4https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fcspwa.schoolzineplus.com%2F_r%2FKrwGJ
%2F645c6bed00ae3&data=05|01|8740svc_admin%40cewa.edu.au|30e769120f90446febc308db51d675f8|c5852f
2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638193753767951937|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiL
CJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=vGYa%2FsXXlX9DTd055oUbuQuF%2FYqBB64
7yrv%2FuuKeMVo%3D&reserved=0 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fcspwa.schoolzineplus.com%2F_r%2FKrwGJ%2F645c6bed00ae3&data=05|01|8740svc_admin%40cewa.edu.au|30e769120f90446febc308db51d675f8|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638193753767951937|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=vGYa%2FsXXlX9DTd055oUbuQuF%2FYqBB647yrv%2FuuKeMVo%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fcspwa.schoolzineplus.com%2F_r%2FKrwGJ%2F645c6bed00ae3&data=05|01|8740svc_admin%40cewa.edu.au|30e769120f90446febc308db51d675f8|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638193753767951937|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=vGYa%2FsXXlX9DTd055oUbuQuF%2FYqBB647yrv%2FuuKeMVo%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fcspwa.schoolzineplus.com%2F_r%2FKrwGJ%2F645c6bed00ae3&data=05|01|8740svc_admin%40cewa.edu.au|30e769120f90446febc308db51d675f8|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638193753767951937|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=vGYa%2FsXXlX9DTd055oUbuQuF%2FYqBB647yrv%2FuuKeMVo%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fcspwa.schoolzineplus.com%2F_r%2FKrwGJ%2F645c6bed00ae3&data=05|01|8740svc_admin%40cewa.edu.au|30e769120f90446febc308db51d675f8|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638193753767951937|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=vGYa%2FsXXlX9DTd055oUbuQuF%2FYqBB647yrv%2FuuKeMVo%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fcspwa.schoolzineplus.com%2F_r%2FKrwGJ%2F645c6bed00ae3&data=05|01|8740svc_admin%40cewa.edu.au|30e769120f90446febc308db51d675f8|c5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23|0|0|638193753767951937|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=vGYa%2FsXXlX9DTd055oUbuQuF%2FYqBB647yrv%2FuuKeMVo%3D&reserved=0


Einsteins Australia - Work with Us 

Einsteins Australia is looking for our next amazing presenter. 

No qualifications required.  

You need to be a fun active person who can inspire children to love science. 

Be available at least two days each week of the school holidays and 1 day on weekends. 

Balanced with time for your own children. 

A science background would be an advantage but not essential.  

You have to LOVE SLIME! Or at least pretend too! 

Check out our website for more details https://www.einsteinsaustralia.com.au/work-with-us 

Useful Links 

Uniform Shop5  Sacred Heart Thornlie Parish6  

 
5https://www.nellgray.com.au/Uniform-Concepts/Willetton-Super-Store 
6http://www.thornlie.perthcatholic.org.au/ 

https://www.einsteinsaustralia.com.au/work-with-us
https://www.nellgray.com.au/Uniform-Concepts/Willetton-Super-Store
http://www.thornlie.perthcatholic.org.au/
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